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RSIPF investigates burning incident in Malaita Province 

 

 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) in Auki are investigating a 
burning incident at Waisisi Village in West Are’Are, Malaita Province on 26 August 2019. 
 
Operation Manager at the Auki Police Station, Inspector Charles Edwin Koto says, “The 
report reveals that it was a dwelling house that was burnt down in retaliation to claims of 
sorcery.”  

 
Inspector Koto says, “People at Waisisi Village saw the house burning so they ran and put 
off the fire. The fire partly destroyed the semi-permanent house.”  
 
“It is believed that the burning of the house was related to a sorcery claim that the victim 
was blamed a number of deaths in the Village. Following that claim and threats, the victim 
and his family was moved from their house and relocated to a nearby village for their safety,” 
Inspector Koto adds. 
 
He says, “Our investigators have already identified two suspects in relation to the burning 
incident as investigations into the incident continue.” 
 
 
//End// 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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